University of San Diego

Digital USD

Faculty and Staff News Bulletin

Faculty News

1965-12-03

Faculty and Staff News Bulletin [1965, Vol. 3 No. 5]

University of San Diego College for Men

Follow this and additional works at: https://digital.sandiego.edu/faculty-staff-bulletin

Digital USD Citation

University of San Diego College for Men, "Faculty and Staff News Bulletin [1965, Vol. 3 No. 5]" (1965). *Faculty and Staff News Bulletin*. 8.

https://digital.sandiego.edu/faculty-staff-bulletin/8

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the Faculty News at Digital USD. It has been accepted for inclusion in Faculty and Staff News Bulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital USD. For more information, please contact digital@sandiego.edu.

FACULTY & STAFF NEWS BULLETIN

University of San Diego College for Men

This Bulletin is issued every other Monday during the academic year. Material to be included in the next issue should be submitted to the editor by the Tuesday preceding the next issue.

A. Paul Theil, Editor

3 December 1965

Vol. III-No.

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK

The President has made the following appointments:

- a. Rev. John McDonald is the acting head of the Department of Theology.
- b. Rev. Xavior Colleoni, F. S. C. J., to the Department of Religion and Rev. Bernardine Shine, O. S. B., to the Department of Theology.
 - c. Mr. Fred Sanders as moderator of the fraternity PiKE.

Upon the recommendation of the Chairman of the Division of Social Sciences and the approval of the Chairman of the Division of Business Administration, the Department of Economics will function in the Division of Business Administration for the remainder of the 1965-66 academic year for the purpose of operational facility. Formal transfer of the Department will be effective in the Fall of 1965.

Dr. Don Chamberlin, Director of Inservice Education Programs with the San Diego City Schools, has arranged with the approval of the President to offer four courses for eachers in the San Diego City Schools during the spring semester. Credit will be earned through the University of San Diego College for Men. The courses to be offered are:

- 180X Computer Mathematics for Secondary Mathematics Teachers
- 182X Informal Geometry for Elementary School Teachers
- 184X Spanish for Teachers, Beginning Level
- 186X Spanish for Teachers, Intermediate Level

DIRECTOR OF SCHOOL RELATIONS

A very successful counseling program was held at University High School on December 1. The College for Men's Division Chairmen assisted Fr. Eagen in organizing the program. Special appreciation must be expressed to the following faculty members who participated: Fr. William Shipley, Dr. Robert Miller, Mr. William Salesses, Dr. Donald Peterson, Dr. Curt Spanis, Fr. Charles Patron, Dr. Paul Theil, Fr. John Myhan, and Dr. Lee Gerlach.

U.S.D. NEWS SERVICE

This office is now in operation under the direction of Fr. Eagen with students Dan Wilson and John Kennedy assisting. The Vista staff is also working through this office located on the first floor. Faculty members are asked to give Fr. Eagen any information they desire to have released to the press.

GUIDANCE CENTER

Mrs. Corder, the receptionist-secretary of the Guidance Center, dislocated her right knee cap and will have the entire leg in a cast for three weeks. Her efficient control of the Center's process is very much in evidence during her absence.

University of San Diego

* * * * * *

Father Merikle has found that it is rather difficult to present any specific material for publication insofar as everything going on with the students, personal or not, developes in strict confidence. However, it can be noted that he feels the work at the center has been progressing at a deeper level this semester. It appears that the Guidance Center is truly established this year. The old misnomer of the center as "a head shrinker's office" seems no longer held by the student body. There appears to be more contact with the faculty than ever before. So it is hoped that everyone at the college continues use of the center to an ever increasing degree of freedom and growth for all involved.

FROM THE OFFICE OF DIRECTOR OF MUSIC

The Glee Club presents its first concert Monday, December 13th, at 8:00 p.m. in the Lark. Their Christmas carols will be augmented by the Twelve (?) Guitars singing "The Twelve Days of Christmas" and by soloists singing the famous melodies of "The Sound of Music". The faculty, their families and friends are cordially invited. The Glee Club also sings for the Alcala Guild at Valley Ho Thursday, December 9th, at 1:30, and for the U.S.D. Auxiliary Tuesday, December 14th, at 1:30, in the Mission Valley Inn. Fr. Sullivan is also preparing the choir and the congregation of St. Vincent de Paul's Church for the singing of the Solemn Midnight Mass of Christmas.

more than the most will be also with

DEPARTMENTAL NOTES:

Business Administration Beginning in December, Dr. Robert Miller, Chairman of the Division, will write a series of articles for the San Diego Union. Dr. Miller has been invited to contribute the articles on a monthly basis. The subject matter will be along the general theme of economic analysis.

Three new courses will be offered in the revised curricula of the newly entitled Division of Economics and Business as of the next academic year: the Department of Economics will offer Mathematical Economics and Econometrics; the Department of Business Administration will offer Systems Analysis and Electronic Data Processing; the Department of Accounting will offer Analysis of Financial Statements.

willian Salamay. Dr. At and Allica, but William and dre Deer Dr. Commid Delevant,

Political Science Dr. A. Paul Theil will address a group of approximately 400 officers and men of the Army's Reserve Cavalry Squadron at the Armory on Sunday, December 12 at 3:30 p.m. The title of the address is the "Political Dilemma in Viet Nam". The subject matter examines the peripheral reasons for our committment in the larger sense of international politics and the theory of "prestige response". The address is part of the Army Orientation Program. Along the same topical material, Dr. Theil addressed some 350 officers and men at the North Island Naval Base in October.